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Sept. General Meeting: Learn about BEES!! 
Wednesday, September 21, 2016 / 6:00—8:00 p.m. at Our Savior’s Church, Bluff & Story Streets 

 

Get the Buzz at this All About Bees spectacular! Darwin Baker & Turner Morgan (both 
are GNA residents) will be presenting an informative exhibition including, but not lim-
ited to: bees, beekeeping, necessary equipment, hives, etc. Q&A to follow! 
If you are able, please bring a non-perishable food item to contribute to the church food 
pantry, and/or a contribution for the Pet pantry! All residents of the GNA are welcome 
to attend whether a paid member or not! 
 

Last Meeting of the year will be Wednesday, November 16th! 
 

                   3rd Quarter Social Event — Sept. 18!! 

                  Fall Potluck Picnic at Kirn Park! 

Mark your calendar for the 3rd Quarter Social event!! 

Sunday afternoon, September 18th  

from 4:00 to 7:00 in the afternoon  

at beautiful Kirn Park at the top of 5th Avenue  

Last year’s picnic was a BLAST, so don’t miss this!  

The Gibraltar Neighborhood Association will be providing Maid-Rite sand-

wiches and lemonade for everyone, along with plates, utensils and cups. 

You can bring your favorite salad, side dish or dessert  

to share! (What’s a Maid-Rite you ask? An Iowa-invented, loose-meat 

hamburger treat, mmm mmm good!) 

Seating will be limited so bring your lawn chairs, and a cooler if you’d  

like beverages other than lemonade! If you have some fun outdoor games, 

bring those too (we’ll have a ladder golf setup on hand… does anyone have 

a cornhole beanbag toss game we they can bring??). 

***If you plan to attend, please respond to Cory Peters  

at coryp241@yahoo.com by 9/12 so we have a headcount for food &  

supplies. Bring the kids! 
 

Keep your fingers crossed for another beautiful day! 

SEE YOU THEN! 
 



GNA Yard Flags! 

If you are a paid Gibraltar Neighborhood Asso-

ciation member, as part of your initial member-

ship dues you receive a free GNA garden flag 

and holder. If you have not yet received one, 

contact GNA’s treasurer —Tom Emmett— at 

402-346-6734, and we’ll be sure you get one. 

ALSO: Is your old GNA flag faded or torn? You 

can purchase a new replacement flag for 

only $7.00!! Or if you need a replacement flag 

holder, you can purchase that for only 

$6.00!  Contact Tom at the phone number 

shown above. 

 

YARNS, THREADS & MORE!! 

With the 746 Neeldework Group 
 

where: Council Bluffs Public Library 
 

when: 2nd & 4th Thursdays ea. month 

             6:00 to 8:00 p.m. Room D 

who: YOU!! 
 

cost: FREE!!!  
 

Come join the 

FUN! Whether you 

are a novice, have lots 

of experience, or are 

simply interested in 

learning more about this wonderful pastime, drop in 

and see what it’s all about! We seek to share ideas 

and create beautiful things while making new 

friends. Check it out!! 
 

** Knitting  ** Crochet  ** Needlework 

** Weaving/Spinning Fiber 
 

For more information, call Hazel Deman at 

402-981-6058 or via email: hxda1992@yahoo.com 

 DON’T MISS the “SOUP-R BOWL” CHALLENGE! 
 

Come have a blast and fill your tummy while we raise money for  
upcoming neighborhood projects!  

 

 When: FRIDAY, Oct. 7 from 5:00 to 7:00  
 Where: Our Savior’s Lutheran Church Social Hall (corner of Bluff & Story)  

                   handicap accessible, ample parking 

 What: Assorted GNA Board Members (and others?) will be making their favorite  

                SOUP recipes for you to sample! 
 

A mere $7.00 will buy you soup, salad, bread, crackers  

and dessert, plus iced tea or water! 
 

Taste & vote for People's Choice Winner for $1.0o per vote, with the opportunity  

to tip your favorite soup as well! The soup that earns the most money wins  

the GOLDEN LADLE award! We also hope to have Celebrity Judges on hand 

as well!!! So come join the fun! 

 

Put this on your calendar NOW and plan to attend this delicious event  

in support of your Gibraltar Neighborhood!! 



SAVE THE DATE! More GNA events — watch for additional info to come 

Saturday Nov 12— Quarter Auction Fundraiser!  at American Legion, 5:00-8:00 

Awesome items donated from artists, photographers, jewelry makers, yoga/massage/salon services, restaurants 

& other businesses. Lowest bid is a quarter, highest bid is three quarters for items worth from approx. $10-$30.  

$5 paddle gets you ten bidding numbers! Free entry with food and beverages available for purchase.  

November & December: Wreath & Poinsettia sales in collaboration with 

Loess Hills Floral.  If you participated in this fundraiser last year, you already 

KNOW how lovely (and long-lasting!) these are! We will open reservations in 

mid November. 

December: Plans are in development for a Luminaria making event in early 

December! We hope to light up the Gibraltar Neighborhood for the holidays 

with the lovely glow of luminaria! How cool, right? 

2nd Quarter Social Event — What fun! 

Thanks to the 20 or so folks who attended our 2nd Quarter Social Event at the home of Cory Peters. While 

it was a hot day outside, folks enjoyed an air-conditioned get-together with fun food and drink. Our social 

events are a great way to get to know our neighbors, so make plans to attend the next one, won’t you? 



FROM PRESIDENT PETERS 

Greetings fellow Gibraltar neighbors! 

 

Along with the weather, things are heating up around here! Please read your news-

letter cover to cover, as there are a lot of events and activities coming up, and we 

need YOU to help make them a success! 

 

The GNA 2nd quarter social event was a blast! We had about 20 folks in attendance, 

and all enjoyed a variety of tasty treats! We enjoyed catching up and sharing news. 

Photos are posted elsewhere in this issue. 

 

Gibraltar Clean-Up Day was a huge success!! Our volunteer teams worked HARD to help neighbors 

clean out unwanted junk from their homes and properties, and over FIVE TONS of junk was hauled away! 

More info is included elsewhere in this issue, and PHOTOS have been posted to the GNA website. 

 

The SEPTEMBER General Meeting (Wednesday, 9/21 from 6:00 to 8:00 pm) will be on the topic of BEE 

KEEPING! We have two Gibraltar residents who will be presenting on this interesting topic, so join us as we 

learn how important these insects are to our food sources and gardens! 

 

I’d like to give a shout-out to our hard-working EVENTS Team. They are putting together some really fun 

ideas for this year, and we rely on YOUR ATTENDANCE to make them successful! In addition to the items de-

scribed in this newsletter, put these additional items on your calendar and watch for more info to come: 

> Saturday, Nov. 12th  - AUCTION fundraiser at the American Legion 

> Nov/Dec.—Poinsettia and Wreath Sales 

> December—Luminaria making event 

 

Third Quarter GNA PICNIC!! Due to the enormous success last year, we’re planning another picnic at Kirn 

Park for this year’s Fall event, on Sunday, September 18 

from 4:00 to 7:00 pm. We have the shelter reserved, and the 

Neighborhood Association will be providing the main course of 

Maid-Rite sandwiches with all the fixin’s (you’re not a native 

Iowan if you don’t know what a Maid-Rite is… google it!). We’ll 

also have lemonade and iced tea on hand. Bring the whole fam-

ily, along with a side dish to share. If you have some fun lawn 

games, bring those too! Don’t forget chairs, as seating will be 

limited. Please RSVP so we have enough supplies on hand—

details are elsewhere in this newsletter. 

 

Whether you are a GNA homeowner or renter, paid GNA mem-

ber or NOT, don’t forget to join the neighborhood networking group at www.gibraltar.nextdoor.com. This site 

is an excellent way for residents to post news, share alerts, ask questions, pose ideas and get to know one an-

other. There is NO COST to join the group. There’s no spam or advertisements. You just need to live in our 

neighborhood! 

 

Lastly— it’s hard to believe how quickly this summer has flown by, but just a reminder that SCHOOL will soon 

be in session, so slow down around the schools in town, and remember to practice proper school bus etiquette 

when a bus is stopped for children to load or unload!  Be kind to each other and attend an event! 
 

Until next time,  Cory Peters — GNA President 



From the OMAHA DAILY BEE newspaper, Monday, October 21, 1901 

“News of Interest—Council Bluffs 

Ernest E. Hart, the banker, has purchased the property north of the General Dodge’s residence on Third Street, with a view to erecting 

a handsome home for himself. The plans under contemplation promise one of the finest residences in the city.” 

This vintage photo shows the Dodge House with the Hart House in the distance, and behind it, part of the Gibraltar Mound!  The Hart 

House was, many years later, transformed to become Young’s Rest Home, which ceased operations around the mid-1960s. Wouldn’t 

you love to have seen it in it’s heyday?  



GNA General Meeting Minutes from July 20, 2016 
 

8 members and 3 guests present. Meeting called to order at 6:15 p.m. 

Agenda: 

Our meeting kicked off with the introduction of Jill Knotek, the Police Area Representative (PAR) assigned to 
our sector of the city. Jill considers her primary job to be improving the quality of life in neighborhoods, which 
could include, but not be limited to, addressing barking dogs, unruly youth activities, drug activity, or safety 
concerns. Jill shared some tips on how to insure safety throughout our neighborhood. These are: 

 Install motion detector lights on all four corners of homes and/or properties. 

 Keep cars locked at all times, even in driveways or garages. Do not leave belongings in cars. 

 When leaving town for an extended period of time, notify Jill at 712.328.4961. She will have police officers 
check on your property as they are cruising the area. 

A discussion ensued during Jill’s presentation about “dead spaces”, i.e., areas with little or no light which po-
tentially could encourage criminal activity. Jill suggested to the group that we join with other neighborhood as-
sociations to petition the City for increased lighting. The City is currently replacing the old bulbs in street lights 
with LED lighting, which is more energy efficient and therefore, more cost efficient. We will consider doing this. 

Cory then introduced Morgan Wade and Kelsey Johnson from Pott. County Development Corporation, who will 
be attending our meetings, as Glennay Jundt from Habitat for Humanity is moving on and up. (We wish her all 
the best and thank her for her due diligence for our GNA!) Morgan will assume her responsibilities. Both Mor-
gan and Kelsey expressed their excitement about working with and supporting GNA in future endeavors. Kelsey 
is responsible for maintaining a calendar of all of the non-profit entities and their activities in Council Bluffs. 
You can access these by emailing kelsey@bluffs/downtown.com. She also maintains 2 FaceBook accounts: live-
wellcouncilbluffs and bluffsdowntown. 

Cory shared her NUSA (NeighborhoodsUSA) conference experience with the group. Due to an amazing presen-
tation developed by Cory (with help from Tom Emmet), which we viewed, GNA received a national 2nd place 
award for best Neighborhood Social Revitalization! We thank Cory for attending the conference and are proud 
of her for representing us in such a stellar fashion! Incidentally, next year’s NUSA conference will be in Omaha, 
and we anticipate GNA being an active part of that. Our own Tom Emmett and Jeff Ketcham will be attending a 
NUSA organizational meeting in Omaha in August, so more details will be forthcoming. Our NUSA awards will 
be on display at the Beresheim House next door to the Dodge House. How cool is that?! 

After much discussion and research, the GNA Board has decided to pursue becoming a 501c3 entity. Kyle 
McGinn, a resident of GNA, has graciously agreed to be our attorney-of-note during the application process. 
Thank you, Kyle! Being a 501c3 will allow our association to apply for larger grant monies to improve our 
neighborhood. It is a necessity if we want to continue to grow. 

The GNA Board will be serving the Our Savior Lutheran Board on August 17th. It is a way for us to show our 
deep appreciation for the privilege of using  their facilities for meetings and other GNA events at no cost to the 
Association. Bon Appetit, OSL! 

Upcoming Event Dates: 

 GNA Annual Picnic, Sunday, Sept 18 from 4:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. at Kirn Park Pavilion. Bring a side dish. 

 Soup Supper, Friday, October 7 from 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. at Our Savior Lutheran. 

 Quarter Auction, Saturday, November 12 from 5:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. at the American Legion on 4th Street 

Respectfully submitted, 

Cathy B. Hill,  

GNA Secretary 

mailto:kelsey@bluffs/downtown.com


A single 12’ 2x6 pressure 

treated board contains 27 

grams of arsenic, enough 

to kill 250 adults. Never 

burn pressure treated 

wood in fireplaces, bon-

fires, campfires, etc. 



BRICK STREET REPAIR INFO, by Cory Peters 

A question was raised at a recent GNA meeting about if our neighborhood “is 

ensuring that the City is fulfilling their obligations regarding the process of brick 

street repairs in the Gibraltar neighborhood.” I am pleased to report that Greg 

Reeder, Director of Public Works with the City, was more than happy to clarify 

what procedures were enacted a few years ago, and what has transpired since 

then. I am happy to share these details, along with information that I hope will 

properly set expectations going forward. 

1) In mid-2012, neighborhood representatives from Gibraltar and Fairmount, along with the Dodge House, 

met with City Officials to determine if a process could be implemented to save our brick streets. This issue 

really came to the forefront after repair work on 5th Avenue between Bluff and 3rd, where the utility com-

pany simply PAVED HALF OF THE STREET instead of replacing the bricks that had been removed. We 

didn’t want the remainder of our brick streets to face the same fate when future repairs were made. 

2) The outcome of several meetings in late 2012 was the City’s concurrence that the brick streets needed to be 

preserved. They agreed to try to apply a yearly amount of $10,000 towards the future repair and mainte-

nance of brick streets, working with an outside contractor who was equipped to do this type of work. They 

also mandated to all the utility companies that any bricks torn up for utility work had to then be replaced/

re-set as they were before. (So, notify someone if you see concrete fill being used in place of bricks!!) 

Things we all need to remember: 

 Gibraltar is not the only local area with brick streets needing serviced: the Fairmount Park neighborhood 

and the Oakland Avenue (Lincoln/Fairview) neighborhood also have sections of brick streets. So, please 

remember that City monies spent would be shared/allocated among all those in need. 

 The City agreed they would TRY to apply a yearly allowance of $10,000 towards the repair & maintenance 

of brick streets. They did NOT agree to set aside money each year regardless of other City expenditures or 

budget shortfalls or new priorities, etc. As Greg clarified for me, while the City recognizes Gibraltar’s need, 

it would be impractical and impossible for them to “budget” that money each year for our neighborhood 

because, theoretically, every other neighborhood could then demand their OWN pool of allocated monies 

for their own unique projects. Understandably, the City can not and would not agree to that. 

Money spent on brick street repair over the past three years:  

Greg kindly shared with me the invoices they’ve paid for brick street repair dating back to 2013, the first year 

that the protocol was implemented. As you can see, they have met or surpassed our expenditure goal. 

2013 Repairs 
9/13 thru 11/13 Repairs:  5th Ave from Clark to Glenn / 5th Ave from 3rd to Clark   $9,800.00 

2014 Repairs 
10/14 thru 12/14 Repairs: 5th Ave from 3rd to Clark / 3rd St. from 5th to Story / 3rd St. from  

Fairview to Worth / 3rd St. from Story to Fairview       $9,737.00 

9/14 thru 10/14 Repairs: 3rd St. from High School to Willow + curb repair   $4,180.00 

2015 Repairs 
12/15 Repairs: 3rd St. from Willow to Turley / 3rd St. from Story to Fairview / 3rd St. from  

High School to Willow / 3rd St. from Fairview to Worth / 3rd St. from Worth to 9th    $11,022.00 

2016 Repairs (so far) 
3/16 thru 5/16 Repairs: 5th Ave. from Clark to Glen       $6,267.25 

 

 



Neighborhood Clean Up Day A Huge Success 

We collected TWO LARGE DUMPSTERS of TRASH -- over 10,000 lbs (5 tons) -- gone from area neighborhoods!! Gross mattresses, broken 

furniture, moldy couches... there was some nasty stuff that got cleaned out!! Not to mention a trailer of re-usable items for Habitat for Hu-

manity, and two trailers of scrap metal and dozens of old TVs that went to electronics recycling.  (Probably another 6,000 lbs there!) 

None of this would have been possible without: 1) Officer Jill Knotek of the C.B. Police Department, who arranged for the dumpster, and 

she - along with a couple other police officers - - were a HUGE help on-site with pickup, offloading and trash collection!! 2) Glennay Jundt 

from Habitat for Humanity - who helped keep some items out of the landfill by re-purposing them for sale at the Habitat ReStore. She also 

arranged for the Electronics Recycling! 3) The CB Health Dept. who donated the dumpster, and Tony from the Recycling Center, who 

worked his butt off cramming the dumpsters to the gills!!  4) CTI Electronics Recycling for taking all the electronics and metal stuff to recy-

cle it!  5) Tom Emmett, Chris Gorman, Jeff Ketcham, Officer Jill Knotek and Glennay Jundt, who hand delivered flyers in advance of the 

event, during some hot and humid weather. 6) ANNNND, a HUGE thank you to my AWESOME Gibraltar Volunteers, who donated 

their time, sweat, muscle and trucks to pick up and off-load SO MUCH stuff: Eric Julius, Bud Dew, Chris Gorman, Gordon Hitchcock, Zack 

Mardquardt, Turner Morgan and Dave Adams!!! This would not have been possible without your assistance! 

Thank you to all those who helped with this event! 



Dave & Amy Adams 

Joe & Kim Atkinson 

Darwin & Christie Baker 

Connie Bartel 

Mark & Jeanie Beckman 

Nate Brown & Tom Emmett 

Mike & Jane Burgett 

Dick & Ardeth Christie 

Matt & Abby Colburn 

Harold Compton 

Tim and Shari Cortney 

Jason & Brook Craig 

Bud & Susie Dew 

John & Rita Doidge 

William & Merna Dobbs 

Justin Edmonds 

Kitty Eisenauer 

Tim & Brenda Elliott 

Fred & Sharon Fritz 

Teresa Gerjevic 

Dave & Patty Gillespie 

Jim & Joyce Gorman 

Steve & Chris Gorman 

Bill & Lois Grove 

Merlin & Peggy Hale 

Sean & Cindy Hallett 

Rich & Patti Hannan 

Gordon Hitchcock 

Barney & Brenda Johnson 

Jeff Ketcham & Kat Dunham 

Jim Kieffer & Gary Lopez 

Patricia LaBounty 

Steve & Marge Leaders 

Loess Hills Floral (Rhonda B.) 

Roland Lynch 

Kent & Mary Madison 

Anne Massoud & Sara Perkins 

Liz Matis 

Adrienne McElderry 

Kyle McGinn & Paige Hutchinson 

Clay & Dana Miller 

Terry & Nancy Mulvania 

Terri Munson 

Patricia Murphy 

Cory Peters 

Larry & Marilyn Peters 

Gary & Jeanie Richardson 

Tony Swanson & Jamie Roggins 

Scott & Michele Ryan 

Jeff & Karen Tucker 

Ann Walters & Cathy Hill 

Patrice Watson 

Carol Wood 

Pavielle Wuerfele 

Bob Yanders & Pam Bogardus 

 

THANK YOU to these folks who have joined the GNA for 2016!  

Your ongoing support of the Gibraltar Neighborhood Association allows us to undertake betterment projects like our identification 

banners and sidewalk repair initiative, host social gatherings like our Kirn Park picnic and Brunch & Banter event, sponsor  

improvement events like cleanup days, and represent our neighborhood at community events such as having a Gibraltar float  

in the Celebrate Council Bluffs Parade! It would not be possible without YOU! 

Those listed were known to have paid dues at the time of publishing. If you notice an error, please contact Tom Emmett.  

ATTENTION: BUSINESS OWNERS, ARTISTS, ETC. 
 

If you own a business, provide a service, have an event or sell a product, would you like to get 

the word out to OVER 200 HOUSEHOLDS in the Gibraltar Neighborhood?  

If so, consider an affordable ad in the Rock Talk newsletter! 

Ad Space Sizes available: 1/4 sheet or 1/2 sheet 

1/4 sheet one-time insertion: $10  — OR — 1/4 sheet “6-pack” (whole year): $50 

1/2 sheet one-time insertion: $15 — OR — 1/2 sheet “6-pack” (whole year): $75 
 

We’ll throw in the ad setup for free!! Contact Cory at coryp241@yahoo.com for more info! 





1906 remodel altered appearance, location of Folsom family home 

By Mary Lou McGinn For Preserve Council Bluffs  

 

Jeremiah Folsom was born in Tamworth, N.H., into a family whose ancestry traces back, in this country, to the landing of the pilgrims. 
According to a family history posted on ancestry.com, he was 12 years old when his father died. 

The following year, he went to work at a store in Portland, Maine and remained there for six years. At age 19, he took a stock of goods 

to Michigan where he opened a merchandise store, which he operated for the next 30 years. 

His 1884 obituary states, “In 1854, he removed to Council Bluffs in company with the late W.W. Maynard, the founder of The Nonpareil. 
On their coming to this city, they drove in from Michigan here a large flock of sheep and they were driven into a sheep fold, which stood 
on the present site of the Nonpareil building. 

Shortly after their coming, they established and edited for a number of years The Chronotype, which was afterwards followed by the 
publication of The Nonpareil ... he was one of the largest owners of real estate in the city ...” 

Folsom was married three times – the first time in Michigan in 1840 to Marcia Hopkins. They had three children. A year after her death 
in 1868, he married Sarah Blake who died four years later, in 1873. In 1876, he married Agnes Peterson and they had one son, Ward. 
Jeremiah Folsom died in 1884 and is buried in Fairview Cemetery. 

The Folsom House stands as a sentinel, looking majestically down Willow Avenue. It originally sat farther back on the lot, below the old 
Council Bluffs High School at the top of the high bluff. According to the nomination of the district to the National Register of Historic 
Places, the house was moved forward by Ward Folsom, Jeremiah’s son, who, upon his marriage in 1906, moved and remodeled the 
house. 

The 1906 remodeling changed the house from its original Greek Revival appearance to a Colonial Revival foursquare. The two-story 
brick house has a hipped roof and dormers. The wrap-around porch has tripled and paired round posts which were added in 1906. 

Ward Folsom lived in the house until his death in 1967. By that time, he was a retired contractor and was survived by his widow, Marion, 
and three nephews: District Court Judge Folsom Everest, Charles Everest and Gen. Frank Everest. Ward Folsom had the house next 
door (No. 135) built for his family to live in while his house was being moved and remodeled. His mother, Agnes, continued to make it 
her home. 

Jeremiah Folsom’s original home at 137 S. Third St. 

originally sat at the top of the high bluff. Folsom’s son, 

Ward, remodeled the home in 1906 and moved it down 

the hill.  

GNA Rock Talk Deadline For Submissions 

is the 15th day of each odd numbered month 

Our goal is to distribute this newsletter in the first week to ten days of each even numbered month. In order 

to make this a manageable goal all materials, information, questions, etc must be submitted to Gordon 

Hitchcock no later than the 15th of each odd numbered month to be included in the current issue.  

Please direct all newsletter inquiries and/or submissions via gnarocktalk@yahoo.com. Thank you! 

– Preserve Council Bluffs acknowledges the following sources 

of information for this series: National Register of Historic 

Places nominations, the reference department of the Council 

Bluffs Public Library, the auditor’s office of the Pottawattamie 

County courthouse, Council Bluffs Community Development 

Department, homeowners, family members and individual 

research. Mary Lou McGinn can be reached by email 

at mlmcginn@cox.net. 

http://ancestry.com/
http://www.nonpareilonline.com/lifestyles/sunday_features/samuel-clinton-was-a-prominent-pioneer-citizen-in-cb/article_1c5a7096-7cca-11e4-9cc0-f7ef5cd98b77.html?mode=image&photo=0
mailto:mlmcginn@cox.net


WHAT’S UP in town? 
 

Main Street Farmers Market  

THURSDAYS through September 

5:00 to 8:00 pm, 100 W. Broadway 

Featuring farm produce, locally-

prepared foods, art, music, crafts, etc.  

 

Music in the Park—Wednesdays 

June 15 through August 17 

6:30 to 8:00 p.m., Bayliss Park 

FREE event, bring your lawn chairs 

and come enjoy some great music! 

Bands and type of music changes each 

week. Food vendors are on site. 

Band lineup at www.BluffsArts.org 

 

Movies in the Park—Fridays 

June through August 

Starting around 9:00 in Bayliss Park 

FREE event, bring your lawn chairs 

and come enjoy some classic movies!  

Movie listings at www.BluffsArts.org 

 

 

THANK YOU to our GNA newsletter  

delivery & distribution team: 
Chris and Steve Gorman 

Tom Emmett and Nate Brown.  

Without you, our  

Newsletter would not be possible!!!! 

The GNA Book Club is a fun, social gather-

ing where we get together and share a bit of 

news, a glass of wine and discuss our latest 

book, and boy do we have fun!! We are cur-

rently reading  “All the Light You Cannot 

See” by Anthony Doerr. We’ve recently 

added some new members, and we hope 

you’ll consider making this part of your 

neighborhood involvement! For more info, 

contact Patti Hannan at 712-323-8600. We’d 

love to see you at our next meeting!   



Gibraltar Neighborhood Association: Membership Registration Form 

Name_______________________________________________________ Email____________________________________________ 

 

Address_________________________________________________________________ Phone_______________________________ 

Become a Gibraltar Neighborhood Association Member!!  Yearly dues are $25 per household. In order to be eligible to vote for board 

candidates and other issues, you must be a paid association member.  Make checks payable to and mail payment to: 

Gibraltar Neighborhood Association  ■ P.O. Box 1971 ■ Council Bluffs, IA 51502-1971 

Visit Gibraltar online: www.GibraltarNA.org 

Preserve the Wonderful History of C.B.! 
 

Your Gibraltar Neighborhood is one of the largest historical neighborhoods 

in the city of Council Bluffs. If you appreciate our historical legacy, then you 

should know that the Historical Society of Pottawattamie County is a 

group of people with a common goal as stated in their Mission: "to preserve 

the past for current and future generations." The Historical Society has been 

instrumental in saving many historical sites in our county, and they are 

looking for new members who also seek to preserve our community’s histo-

ry. If you would like more information or might be interested in becoming a 

member, visit: www.thehistoricalsociety.org. 

 

Preserve Council Bluffs has a similar mission: “to preserve and restore 

historic sites in the city of Council Bluffs.” This non-profit organization is 

active in preserving the history and culture in our city, and are responsible 

for saving the amazing Bregant House. They also organize and host amazing 

fund-raising dinners in historic homes, trolley tours, and historic homes/

sites walking tours.  To learn more about the great things that Preserve C.B. 

is involved in, or for information on donating or becoming a member, find 

them on facebook. 

Your 2016  
GNA Contacts: 

Cory Peters, President  
712-329-8526  

 

Jeff Ketcham, Vice President 

712-310-2031 
 

Tom Emmett, Treasurer 

402-346-6734  
 

Cathy B. Hill, Secretary 

402-980-8177 
 

Steve Gorman, Board Member 

712-256-8890 
 

Gordon Hitchcock, Newsletter 

402-505-2552 

gnarocktalk@yahoo.com 
 

Ann Walters, Events Chair 

402-980-8149 

Newsletter copies furnished 

courtesy of Habitat for Humanity 

of Council Bluffs. THANK YOU! 

KEEP INFORMED!! 

Share news, updates,  
inquiries, refer business  

people or services, get the  
latest GNA news and much 

more! It's FREE and it's only 
open to folks within the GNA 

boundaries!!                                                       
Register TODAY for GNA’s 
"Nextdoor" social website:  

www.gibraltar.nextdoor.com. 


